2/16/2017 Phone Log- RO3236 3000 Broadway Redevelopment, 250 30" Street, Oakland
Duration: Approximately 30 minutes

Returned a VM from Josh Graber regarding findings of the post recent site investigation. Concurrent
with the call, Mr. Graber provided electronic mail attachments of a Figure 2- showing the boring
locations, and Figure 3, a figure 2 copy with chem text boxes. Bores B-23, and bores B-25 through B-30
are the most recent soil bores advanced. The data summary presented on Figure 3 showed elevated
TPH concentrations in soil at B-16 & B-26 and GGW concentrations in bores B-20, 24, 25, & 26.
Additionally the data presented included elevated concentrations of TCE and Cis-1,2-DCE in GGW in
bores B-18, 20, 22, B-19, B-22, 23, 24, & 25, 28.

Mr. Graber stated the GGW samples included full scan 8260 and PAH. He also indicated that bore B-29
was advanced for geotechnical purposes and not environmental sampling was performed for the bore.
Mr. Graber said they were currently working on the report documenting the environmental
investigation and wanted to know how best to proceed with the additional work. | requested submittal
of a work plan. | also indicated we should schedule a meeting to discuss the project status and how to
keep the project on track.

We briefly discussed potential mitigation measures should they need to be incorporated in the project
design.

| will schedule a meeting(s) time and date and send out an evite.

Keith Nowell



